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SYNOPSIS 
A motion is requested to award a contract for Resident Engineering services for the Knottingham 
Subdivision Road Reconstruction and Water Main Replacement project to Engineering Resource 
Associates, Inc. of Warrenville, Illinois, in the amount of $174,576.80 plus a 10% contingency in the 
amount of $17,457.68 for a total of $192,034.18. 
 
STRATEGIC PLAN ALIGNMENT 
The goals for 2011 to 2018 include Top Quality Infrastructure. 
 
FISCAL IMPACT  
The adopted FY12 budget provides for $200,000 in the Capital Projects Fund for professional resident 
engineering services for this project. 
 
RECOMMENDATION 
Approval on the February 21, 2012 Consent Agenda. 
 
BACKGROUND 
This contract is for resident engineering services for the Knottingham road reconstruction project. The 
scope of the project includes the reconstruction of streets, the replacement of watermain, and the 
installation of traffic calming measures within the Knottingham subdivision, including Queens Court, 
Rohrer Drive, Sherwood Court, Elizabeth Lane, Marie Drive, Knottingham Lane, and Bambridge Drive.  
 
The Resident Engineer (RE) will act as an extension of the Village’s Engineering Division, and will 
provide the construction observation, documentation, and oversight necessary for this project. The RE 
will report directly to one of the Village’s Staff Engineers, and will ensure that the project is constructed 
to the design specifications. The RE will coordinate construction phasing to minimize negative impacts 
on adjacent residents. The RE, along with Village staff, will interact with residents to address their 
concerns. Engineering Resource Associates has the ability to add personnel on an as-needed basis, such 
as an additional inspector or surveyor when multiple tasks are being performed at one time. These 
services are necessary for this project, as the project is very large, requires full-time engineering 
oversight, and is scheduled to run the full construction season.  With the volume of capital project work 
to be completed in 2012, the Village’s full-time engineering staff will be dedicated to other projects. 
 
The Village posted a request for a Statement of Qualifications for this project in December 2011. The six 
most qualified submitters were interviewed and four firms were determined to be most qualified for this 
project. All four qualified firms submitted proposals. ERA’s proposal included the lowest cost for the 
services described. Staff recommends award of this contract to Engineering Resource Associates based 
upon review of their project approach, scope of services, and the experience of their staff engineers who 
will perform as on-site resident engineers. Engineering Resource Associates has satisfactorily completed 
similar projects for the Village and for other municipalities including the Villages of Lombard, Berkley 
and Lisle. 
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ATTACHMENTS 
Professional Services Agreement 
Capital Project Sheets ST-011 & WA-032 
Consultant Evaluation 
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